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USACE to construct underwater sill to arrest saltwater progression into Mississippi River 
 
NEW ORLEANS – The operational trigger has been met for the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers to construct an underwater 
sill across the bed of the Mississippi River channel to prevent further upriver progression of salt water from the Gulf of 
Mexico. 
 
The Mississippi River’s volume of water has fallen to a level that allows salt water to intrude upstream. Salt water from 
the Gulf of Mexico moves upriver in a wedge shape that may stretch up approximately 20 miles from the bottom to the 
surface of the river. Based on current river conditions and forecasts, the toe of the saltwater wedge is expected to reach 
River Mile 80 Above Head of Passes within the next 28 days, triggering construction of the underwater sill. 
 
The underwater barrier sill, built to arrest the upriver movement of the salt water and reduce the risk to freshwater 
intakes along the river, will be constructed near Myrtle Grove, La., using sediment dredged from an area designated for 
this purpose. The sill will take approximately two weeks to complete once the contract has been awarded and the 
dredge mobilized, but it will demonstrate benefits in advance of completion. 
 
The intrusion of salt water into the river is a naturally occurring periodic condition because the bottom of the riverbed 
between Natchez, Miss., and the Gulf of Mexico is below sea level. Denser salt water moves upriver along the bottom of 
the river beneath the less dense fresh water flowing downstream. Under normal conditions, the downstream flow of the 
river prevents significant upriver progression of the salt water. However, in times of extreme low volume water flow, 
unimpeded salt water can travel upriver and threaten municipal drinking water and industrial water supplies. 
 
The Corps constructed a similar underwater sill in 1988, 1999, 2012, 2022 and 2023 at River Mile 64, near Myrtle Grove, 
La., to arrest the progression of saltwater intrusion.  This sill will be maintained until river flows increase and push the 
salt water downstream.  At that point, the increased river flow will naturally erode the feature.   
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